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Saint James Lutheran Church, 
Fayetteville, NC                                                           

is a congregation of the ELCA 

 

The Rev. Timothy Smith, Bishop 
North Carolina Synod Church Office 

1988 Lutheran Synod Dr. 

Salisbury, NC 28144-4480 
 

Nearly 10,000 congregations and 65 
synods across the United States,  
Puerto Rico and the U.S. Virgin Islands  

There are 202 NC Synod                            
congregations. 

     St. James Lutheran Church 
     Godôs work. Our hands. 

Images from December 2016 

Our Youth Served Lunch at 

the Salvation Army  

Blue Christmas - December 22nd  

Camel Lot - Our wonderful Childrenõs Play! 

Clayton       Elliot 

McLamb      Fish 

Wade  Shelby  Bella 

McLamb  McLamb  Fish 

Thomas             Nathan  

Halverson          Stockham 

Josh                              Brodie   Elijah 

Hervey                          Carpenter            Meyers 
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New Council Members 

The Bishop is coming! The Bishop is coming!  

On Sunday, January 15
th
, we are honored to have North Carolina Bishop 

Timothy Smith preaching and sharing in fellowship after service.   

 

 What a great opportunity for us to ask questions and share in the joys and 
challenges of the whole church.    
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December 18, 2016 we held our annual Congregational Meeting to adopt the proposed  2017 
ministry spending plan and approve the following Council Members: 
 
Serving for a 3-year term: Kristin Halverson, Steve Hohman & Lisa Rechkemmer 
Serving for a 2-year term: Jim Schlenker 
Serving for a 1-year term: Diana Vittoe and Delores Schiebe (Delores offered to run again) 
 
Installation is scheduled for January 8th during 10:00 am worship. 
 
Note: The January council meeting will be held January 22nd due to the Bishopôs visit. 

Reminder to all Ministry Team Chairs: 
 

Please submit your End of Year Ministry Team Reports to the church office by the end of January.  
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ONE-DAY RETREAT  

 February 11, 2017  

 

    (Snow Date: Feb 25) 

 

Who doesn't need a bit of hopeful encouragement? Perhaps you struggle with how to enCour-
age others. Don't miss the NC SWO One-Day Retreat to be held at locations across the synod. 
Karen Birkedal and Donna Prunkl have written a retreat filled with Bible study, stories of hope, 
opportunities for sharing, and time to create and celebrate as we "enCourage" each other. 

 

During this retreat, we discover our individual SUPER POWERS and learn to count on our per-
sonal power source, the always constant Holy Spirit. As we enCourage, we empower others 
with the grace-filled love of Jesus Christ.  

 

Location: Saint James Lutheran Church  

Bold Like Jesus: 'Cross'ing Borders   

February 2 -4, 2017 

  

The NC Synod-ELCA invites you to Bold Like Jesus: 'Cross'ing Borders to be 
held February 2-4 at Trinity AME Zion Church, Greensboro. We will be joined by our 
ecumenical partners from the Episcopal, Moravian, and AME Zion churches. Jesus 
dined with prostitutes, touched lepers, and included women. In doing so, he was 
highly offensive, intentionally inclusive, and radically bold. He broke down barriers 
and built bridges. As Jesus says, "Follow me," what barriers can you break down? 
How can you be bold like Jesus? 

 

Find more information on the Synod Website:  

http://www.nclutheran.org/events/docs/2016-blj-brochure.pdf  

 



 

   Coffee & Conversation 

Hosts  
 

 

 

 

Jan 01  -  Lutheran Men 

Jan 08  -  Fellowship Team 

Jan 15  -  Youth: Team 2 

Jan 22  -  Congregation Council 

Jan 29  -   Youth: Team 3 

Attendance Figures  

for December  2016  

 

 

 

 

 12/04  -  114 

 12/11  -  129 

 12/18  -  115 

 12/22  -   63 (Blue Christmas) 

 12/24  -    17 (Noon) 

 12/24  -  130 (5:30 pm) 

 12/24  -  120 (10:30 pm) 

 12/25  -    48 
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                     Menõs Retreat 

            April 28 - 30, 2017 

 
Lutheran Men in Mission is planning a retreat to Gettysburg, PA. Cost is approximately 
$150.  Plan early! If you are interested, contact Todd Burns (burnst37@gmail.com) or                               
Steve Hohman (sahoh99001@yahoo.com).  
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Thanks to Sharon Mathis (right) for creating 

our Christmas / Ephiphany star. She use the 

art sticks decorated by members of the  

congregation during Advent. She is joined by 

Anna Lisa Johannessen, another of our            

talented artists.  



 

Greeting Card Volunteer for January  

Linda Schlenker 

Altar Guild for January  

Elizabeth Robertson, Jacque Yacobucci 
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Prime Timers  
 

We meet every first Tuesday for a potluck lunch and fellowship. 

Prime Timers is a group of active, fun loving people 50+ a years old and 
above who meet the first Tuesday of each month in the Fellowship Hall of 
Saint James for a delicious pot luck buffet.  After the meal, an interesting  
program is enjoyed, usually a guest speaker or some kind of entertainment. 

 

Join us February 7th  at Noon  

 

Our special guest is Mary Galyean (Cumberland Parks & Recreation) 

Hostesses: Tonie Neal Y Sarah Parrish 

 

This group is open to all women and designed to give our ladies a place 
for conversation, food, and a time to build  relationships. 

 

Our next gathering will be on Wednesday,  

   January 4 at 6pm at Husk Hardware, downtown Fayetteville  
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Property Ministry Update  
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Hello St. James Family.  As the Property Team reflects on 2016, weôre pleased with the continued 
progress across many actions, notably those of the 1418 Morganton Rd and 1319 Ft. Bragg Rd 
properties and structures as well as the 1420 Morganton Rd house which is now the Parsonage  and 
home to Pastor John and AnnaLisa.  An extended thank you to those who support and participate in 
the many property related actions and requirements. 

 

As we look into 2017, we remain energized to continue with the momentum gained last year and 
look forward to closure on a few significant projects that will allow us to focus our collective energies 
on finalizing some long overdue items and address some emerging ones. 

 

I want to thank all of those who helped at the December Church Work Day on December 17th as well 
as those who helped set up the Chrismon Trees and Nativity Scene on December 3rd.   

 

Our 1418 Morganton Road property has been on the market for nearly three months with a few 
showings and a significant internet interest.  We are well aware that weôre not in an active real estate 
market season and believe that will change as Spring rolls around.  Our last task with this overall 
project was to build a privacy fence along the property line between the 1418 property and the Par-
sonage (1420 Morganton Road property) with the fence being part of the 1420 property. That was 
completed in December.   

 

Hurricane/Flooding Repairs.  The Parsonage (1420 Morganton Rd property) repairs were com-
pleted in December and those repairs were covered under our insurance.  Repairs consisted of es-
sentially re-roofing the area over the den addition to the house as well as some interior painting 

The Main Building Lower Level repairs continue as we work on installing new sheet rock in the areas 
where we removed wet and moldy sheet rock.  Weôre installing the ñpurple sheet rockò which is mold 
resistant as well as the time consuming process of  ñtaping and muddingò the seams of the new dry 
wall.  Following that weôll begin to prepare the concrete floor for the new surface covering application 
that will essentially be a painted on epoxy type of product. The final phase will be painting walls and 
installing replacement cabinets.  This continues to be volunteer work with donated funds.  Please 
contact Todd Burns if you can assist.  In the meantime youôve noticed the Nursery and classroom 
activity has been relocated.  For safety considerations, the lower limit is off limits. We hope to be 
completed in February or March. 

 

North Carolina Lutheran Men in Mission Disaster Truck and Trailer . Many of you have probably 
noticed the truck and trailers parked behind the church.  It was graciously delivered in October con-
tains recovery clean up equipment as well as construction tools and equipment.  This equipment re-
mains available to our community.  
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 We now accept credit cards  

 

 

You can donate with your credit card 
using square. 

Click on link above or use QR Code  
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Property Ministry Update  Continued  

 

Other news and updates.   

The Property continues with the ñsalvage phaseò of the 1319 Ft. Bragg Road house, albeit that has taken a back seat 

to other priority work.  We still intend to salvage the baseboards, window and door trim, pine boards in the pine 

room as well as the hardwood floors.  Todd Burns and Chuck Warren remain the points of contact. 

Two former exterior entrances to the Archive Room and Quilt Room at the Church Office/Annex building were fi-

nally bricked in by a brick mason in late December.  The Quilt Room door was completed using funds given in 

memory of Helen White.  We look forward to warmer weather that will allow us to paint the Office/Annex exterior 

trim, which will provide this structure a wonderful visual and structural improvement. The paint was already donated 

and a volunteer is standing by to paint. 

Calendar items:   

The Chrismon Trees and Nativity Scene removal and packing for storage is Saturday, January 7th beginning at  

9 am. (Volunteers requested) 

The next Property Ministry Team Meeting is Monday, January 9th at 6:30 pm in the Room 127.  

The next Property Ministry Team sponsored Church Work Day is Saturday, January 21st at 8:30 am, on the St. 

James campus.  Please join us! (Volunteers requested) 

 

If you have talents, skills or interests in helping out with carpentry, plumbing, electrical, painting, or landscaping 

please contact any Property Ministry Team member. 

Sincerely, 

Todd Burns 

Property Ministry Team Chairperson 

https://squareup.com/store/saint-james-lutheran-church
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Gentlemen, 2017 will prove to be an exciting year for all Men of St. James, 
both members and visitors/guests as there are many events and activities 
being planned for the new year.   Social, fellowship, community service, 
and spiritual growth are components of everything we do.  All Men are in-

vited to join us every Sunday morning at 9:00 am in the Fellowship Hall for breakfast and Bible 
Study.  Events in January include: 

 

§ Our monthly ñTheology on Tapò gathering is on Wednesday, January 4
th

, from 6:00 pm 
to 8:00 pm at the Tap House at 411 Hay Street.  Mark your calendarsécome join us for 
good food, great beer (or tea) and the comradery among Christian Men! 

§ Our monthly LMM Business Meeting  is Sunday, January 8
th

, 9 am in the Fellowship Hall.   
§ Our monthly Honeycutt Park Cleanup  is Saturday, January 21

st
 starting at 7:30 am.  The 

park is located at 352 Devers St.  The St. James Work Day will follow at 8:30 am on the 
Church campus. 

Here is a preview of some of the events to come throughout the year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The St. James Lutheran Men in Mission would like to thank the Lutheran Men in Mission from Grace Lu-

theran Church in Hendersonville for the collection and delivery of over 7,000 lbs of disaster relief supplies 

to support the continuing recovery efforts from Hurricane Matthew.   

For questions contact Todd Burns, (910) 308-5431 or burnst37@gmail.com. 

Event  Date Location  

One Year To Live Retreat  February 
(tbd) 

St. Croix Virgin Islands 

One Year To Live Retreat  March 10-12 Tracyôs Camp, SC 

FAOIM Blitz Day  March 25 tbd in Fayetteville 

Agape Spring Work Day  April 1 Camp Agape (1369 Tyler Dwar Ln,                
Fuquay Varina) 

St. James Spring Menôs Retreat April 28-30 Gettysburg National Military Park and           
Lutheran Theological Seminary at Gettys-
burg (Gettysburg, PA) 

North Carolina Lutheran Men in 
Mission (NCLMM) Annual Gather-
ing  

May 6 Grace Lutheran Church 
(Hendersonville, NC) 

One Year To Live Retreat  May (tbd) Lutheridge (Arden, NC) 

LMM Bold Gathering  (National LMM 
event) 

July 21-23 Minneapolis Marriott City Center 
(Minneapolis, MN) 

12th Annual Youth Fish for Fun  September 
(date tbd) 

Pechmann Fishing Education Center 
(7489 Raeford Rd, Cumberland County) 

(t) Agape Fall Work Day October 
(date tbd) 

Camp Agape 
(1369 Tyler Dwar Ln, Fuquay Varina, NC) 

(t) St. James Fall Menôs Retreat tbd tbd 



 

                  Coffee & Conversation Hosts 2017  
       

       

       

1/1/2017  LMM  7/2/2017  Worship & Music  

1/8/2017  Fellowship  7/9/2017  YOUTH - Team 2 

1/15/2017  YOUTH - Team 2  7/16/2017  Endowment & Finance 

1/22/2017  COUNCIL  7/23/2017  YOUTH - Team 3 

1/29/2017  YOUTH - Team 3  7/30/2017  LMM 

        

2/5/2017  Women of the ELCA  8/6/2017  Fellowship 

2/12/2017  YOUTH - Team 4  8/13/2017  YOUTH - Team 4 

2/19/2017  Evangelism Team   8/20/2017  COUNCIL 

2/26/2017  YOUTH - Team 1  8/27/2017  YOUTH - Team 1 

        

3/5/2017  Property   9/3/2017  Women of the ELCA 

3/12/2017  YOUTH - Team 2  9/10/2017  YOUTH - Team 2 

3/19/2017  Worship & Music   9/17/2017  Evangelism Team  

3/26/2017  YOUTH - Team 3  9/24/2017  YOUTH - Team 3 

        

4/2/2017  Endowment & Finance  10/1/2017  Property  

4/9/2017  LMM  10/8/2017  Worship & Music  

4/16/2017  YOUTH - Team 4  10/15/2017  YOUTH - Team 4 

4/23/2017  Fellowship  10/22/2017  Endowment & Finance 

4/30/2017  YOUTH - Team 1  10/29/2017  YOUTH - Team 1 

        

5/7/2017  COUNCIL  11/5/2017  LMM 

5/14/2017  YOUTH - Team 2  11/12/2017  YOUTH - Team 2 

5/21/2017  Women of the ELCA  11/19/2017  Fellowship 

5/28/2017  YOUTH - Team 3  11/26/2017  YOUTH - Team 3 

        

6/4/2017  Evangelism Team   12/3/2017  COUNCIL 

6/11/2017  YOUTH - Team 4  12/10/2017  YOUTH - Team 4 

6/18/2017  Property   12/17/2017  Women of the ELCA 

6/25/2017  YOUTH - Team 1  12/24/2017  YOUTH - Team 1 
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2017 Stewardship Campaign Update  

Thank you!!!!  Our campaign for finding ministry vision in 
2017 is almost completed, and the results are a wonderful 
statement of generosity. 59 intent cards were returned  
representing generously intended giving in 2017 of almost 
$187,000. We will have additional funding from the endow-
ment funds.  

We will continue to pray for discernment of Godôs direction 
for ministry within our congregation during 2017! 

 

 

NC SYNOD ð Leadership School for Mission & Renewal   

The purpose of this school is to equip and connect leaders to be agents 
of renewal in the church for Godôs mission in the world. It is a video 
conference class. The first class begins February 9, continues on 
Thursday evenings through April 6, and will use the faith practices of 
prayer and study to go deeper in faith. See the brochure at this link.  

If there is enough interest, we will arrange for the course to be broad-
cast at St James. 

http://files.constantcontact.com/f75ec257001/ed81bf6c-84fc-48c7-a847-00ae84d2e423.pdf 

Thank you from The Parker family   

God led many different people and organizations to assist the Parker family of Hope Mills, whose house 

was flooded with over four feet of water from Hurricane Matthew. Coordinated and led by the inspiration 

of the folks at Keller Williams Real Estate office. God brought us together through the listing of our sal-

vage items of the 1319 Fort Bragg property, which has now been used in the re-build of the Parkerôs 

home. Some of the pine wall paneling has been re-purposed into a sliding door. That, along with sev-

eral of the handicap width doors, will allow for freer mobility of one the adult sons who is wheelchair 

bound. We also directed some of the donated funds from across the synod that will help replenish pan-

try and household goods. And our lovely quilting artist, Lynn Romyn, made and donated and special 

handmade quilt for the master bedroom.  

On Saturday, December 11, I was invited to offer a house 

blessing as the Parkers ñre-settledò their home. On behalf 

of the Parker family, I extend their heartfelt thanks and            

appreciation to St. James congregation!                                            

(From Pastor John) 

(See article in January 1 issue of Fayetteville Observer)  

http://files.constantcontact.com/f75ec257001/ed81bf6c-84fc-48c7-a847-00ae84d2e423.pdf


 

One of the gifts that the Christian 
community shares with others is 
praying for those with special needs 
or concerns. Call the Church Office 
or fill out the green form in the pew 
racks to let us know of prayer needs. 
 

The list in the weekly bulletin is in-
tended to be for persons in immedi-
ate crisis. Generally those names will 
be changed after 3 weeks.  
 

The newsletter has our long term 
prayer list which is updated as you 
tell us.  
 

Please keep us informed so that we 
can share accurate information with 
the Saint James community. 

 
 

Remember These  

 
 

People at Home (restricted mobility) 
 
¶ Mickey Kanode 
¶ Donna Voelker 
¶ Angel Warren 
¶ Norma McNally 
¶ Ellie Kuhn 
¶ Dot Parker 
¶ Lillian Lee 
¶ Opal Knight 
 
 
 
 
 
 

People whose families and 
friends have requested  

long -term prayer for them:  
 

· George Capen 
· Debbie Coffey 
· Joe Curtsinger 
· Jennifer Chaplin 
· Cayla Chaplin 
· Patrick San Miguel 
· Elfrieda Capps 
· Rodrick Jones 
· Kevin Walters 
· Michael Grasser 
· Ellie Kuhn 
· Preston Moreaux 
· Antonia Dobbs 
· Marlene Spinelli 
· Myra Pastore 
· Lynne Lewis 
· Mary Lou McDaniel 
· Charles Utterback 
· Angel Davis 
· Richard Williams 

 

Miltary Members  

 
§  Josh Rosenberg 

§  SFC Haven Crecelius 

§ Corey  Pinkley 

§ Joshua Hagen 

§ Justin Adkins 

§ Earl Stockham 

§ Dan Gibson 
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A r o u n d  t h e  P a r i s hA r o u n d  t h e  P a r i s h   

    
        

   
 
 
 
 

Anniversaries 
   Robin & Preston Jones           1/09    

Larry & Delores Schiebe         1/29 

Priscilla & Chuck Warren        1/31 
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Maslanka, Matthew  1/3 

Killett, Brenda  1/8 

Fish, Elliott  1/11 

Farra, Lindsey  1/13 

Mott, Sarah  1/16 

Stellfox, Linda  1/18 

Hohman, Mary  1/21 

Bontke, Ashton  1/22 

Hagerman, Cheriô 1/24 

Vittoe, Diana  1/25 



 

Greeters  

 

1/08 ......................................................... TBA 

1/15 ......................................................... TBA 

1/22 ......................................................... TBA 

1/29 ......................................................... TBA 

 

Assisting Ministers  

 

1/08 ............................................. Allan Winter 

1/15 .................................... Lisa Rechkemmer 

1/22 ............................................. Diana Vittoe 

1/29 ............................................. Allan Winter 

 

 

Communion Assistants  

 

1/08 ..Jim  Schlenker, Anna Lisa Johannessen 

1/15 ...................... Gary & Ruth Ann Crecelius 

1/22 ................ George Sachno, Laura Walters 

1/29 ............ Lisa Rechkemmer, Brad Dunning 

 

 

Ushers (In Sanctuary)  

 

1/08 ......................... Janet George, Dar Heller 

1/15 .................................... Bill & Diana Vittoe 

1/22 ............................. Gary & Joan Eissinger 

1/29 .................... Roscoe Killett, Craig Pinkley 

Acolytes  

 

1/08 .......................................................... TBA 

1/15 ......................... Max & Charlie Halverson 

1/22 .......................................................... TBA 

1/29 .......................................................... TBA 

 

 Lectors  

 

1/08 .......................................................... TBA 

1/15 ................. Lore Gibson, Aiden  Stockham 

1/22 ....................................... Delores Schiebe 

1/29 ........................................... Brad Dunning 

 

 

Offering Counters  

 

1/08 .............. Linda Stellfox, Barbara Azzarelli 

1/15 ................... Brad Dunning, Laura Walters 

1/22 ................ Lynne Romyn, George Sachno 

1/29 .............. Jim Schlenker, Stella SanMiguel 

 

 

Security / Rover  

 

1/08 ........................................... Roscoe Killett 

1/15 ......................................... Steve Hohman 

1/22 ............................................. Tom Rosser 

1/29 .................................................. Bill Vittoe 

The Messenger  January 2017  

W o r s h i p  L e a d e r sW o r s h i p  L e a d e r s   
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The Messenger is a monthly newsletter of Saint James Lutheran Church, P.O. Box 53276; Fayetteville, NC 28305.  

All are welcome to worship each Sunday at 10 a.m. Holy Communion is celebrated every week. Sunday School is 9 a.m. 

 
Should you have an emergency or need Pastoral Care, contact Pastor John Locke: Cell (704) 530-9969  or jpl406@gmail.com . Thank you.  

 

Church Staff Office hours are 8:15 a.m. -12:15 p.m. Mo -Th. |   Phone: (910) 484 -8052  |  24 hour answering machine.                                      
www.saintjamesfay.org    E-mail:   saintjameslutheran@gmail.com 

Saint James Lutheran Church 

Located in the Haymont Area  
 

1424 Morganton Road 

P.O. Box 53276                                                                                        

Fayetteville, NC 28305Servie Requested  

Address Service Requested  

    www.saintjamesfay.org 

Thank You!  

To all those who baked, cooked, served, prepared, decorated, cleaned, sang, practiced, 

played, read, spoke, rehearsed, prayed, greeted, folded, typed, moved, re-arranged, 

videoed, adjusted sound systems, lit candles, poured sand, made bows, colored/painted 

sticks, poured coffee, adjusted heat, watched over children, worshipped,                                

served communion, watered plants, lit candles, and so much moreé 

 

You helped The Spirit work in and through us for a meaningful and joyous                                     

Advent & Christmas season! 
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